APC Report:  April 12, 2013
APC met on March 26, 2013.  APC finalized its proposed revisions to the University’s student evaluation form and its recommendations regarding an honor code, both attached.  APC requests that the Senate approve APC’s revisions and recommendations, including the recommendations regarding implementation of the course evaluation, below.  
In preparing the proposed revisions to the student evaluation form, the Committee has emphasized questions related to four specific aspects of course quality: teaching skills, quality of exams and assignments, rapport with students, and organization.  The Committee has purposely avoided general questions about overall course quality, as these types of questions have been shown to reflect various biases.  Instead, the committee recommends that overall course quality be assessed by averaging the scores of individual items for each aspect of course quality.  The Committee has not included questions related to outcomes assessment.  Because outcomes are generally discipline or department related, the Committee suggests that departments or schools should add relevant questions to the University evaluation form if they wish.

The Committee made the following recommendations regarding the implementation of the student evaluation form.  They are: 

1) Analysis requested of the Provost’s office:  

a. Assess overall course quality by averaging the scores of individual items in each area of course quality (teaching skills, quality of exams and assignments, rapport with students, organization). 

b. Provide background statistics along with the evaluation results, including, e.g., mean, median, standard deviation, and grade distribution.

c. Score any additional questions added by departments to evaluations.  

d. Assess the impact of the filter questions on results.   

2) Delivery of the surveys: 

a. In general, the current method of delivery of the online evaluations to students is effective.  Email to students regarding evaluations should emphasize that faculty use the evaluations to improve the quality of teaching at SHU. A header to the same effect should be included on the evaluation itself.  

b. The Provost’s office should explore configuring the survey for use on mobile devices. 

c. Faculty should dedicate specific class time to complete surveys and should encourage students to bring laptops to class on that date. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Phil Moremen, Chair

